

扫码查看解析

2020-2021学年四川省绵阳市七年级(下)期末试卷

英语

注:满分为80分。

一、判断正误。阅读下面短文,根据短文内容判断句子的正误(正确的填"T", 错误的填"F")。

1.



Welcome!

Seven candles on the cake!

Come and join Scott Dean's Surprise Birthday Party! 12:30 p.m. — 5:00 p.m., Saturday, July 6th, 2021

Scott Dean's house, 29th Bridge Street. Remember to tell your parents to turn left at the secon d crossing if you drive along Center Street north to south. If you come by bus, you can get off at the Broadway Street Bus Station. You can't miss it!

Please come to the back door. Our party is in the garden behind the house. Put your gifts into the small tent on the grass. Remember: This is a surprise party, so don't let him know anything about it before party.

Music Show at 4 p.m.

Bring your guitars, violins, drums and anything that makes sound!

判断	正(T) 误(F)。
(1)	Scott is 7 years old this year.
(2)	The party is on Saturday, July 6th.
(3)	Scott's friends go to his home by subway.
(4)	The party is a surprise to make Scott happy.
(5)	At the party, children can play games, enjoy music and go camping.

二、阅读理解。阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

One day, when Robert was cleaning his house, he found a big box. He wanted to put the box outside. He tried his best to move it, but the box would not move at all. After resting for a short time, the boy tried to move it again. He pushed (推) very hard but he couldn't even move the box a bit. He was too tired to go on, and he lost heart and was a little sad.

Robert's father came home from work at around that time. He stopped to watch what his son was doing. The father asked the boy, "Robert, did you try your best and do everything you can?"

"Yes, I did!" the boy cried.

"No, you didn't." His father said, "You didn't ask me to help you."



Asking for help isn't a weakness ($\beta \beta$). At some point, even the best one needs help. It's important to know when to ask for help and why you need it. Never be afraid to ask others for help when you're in trouble.

•	,'/j	11,	.;,	
‡=	石马	杏茗	与 節	2.木斤

- (1) What did Robert try to move out of his room?
 - A. A large heavy box. B. A small heavy box. C. Two heavy boxes.
- (2) The boy tried to do the thing _____.
 - A. with his parents B. with his father C. by himself
- (3) How did Robert feel after he tried again and again?
 - A. He became very happy. B. He felt very tired and sad.
 - C. He hoped he could move it later.
- (4) What can we learn from Robert's father?
 - A. He didn't want to help Robert. B. He wanted Robert to move the box by himself.
 - C. He wanted to tell Robert important things in life.
- (5) What can be the best title for the passage?
 - A. How to Ask for Help in Our Life B. How to Move a Heavy Box Away
 - C. Learn to Ask for Help When We Need
- 3. People use their mouths for many things. They eat, talk, shout and sing. They smile and they kiss. In English, the word "mouth" has many meanings.

In the restaurant, delicious food often makes "your mouth water". When you worry about someone, you have "your heart in your mouth".

Some meanings are not so nice. For example, if you say bad things about a person, the person may protest and say, "Do not bad mouth me."

Sometimes, people tell a person something they shouldn't say. The speaker says, "I really put my foot in my mouth this time." In other words, he feels sad for saying the wrong thing.

When one person is speaking, he says the same thing that his friend wants to say. When this happens, the friend may say, "You took the words right out of my mouth."

A boy has lots of money because he was born in a very rich family. We often say he with a silver spoon in his mouth.

This rich person is the opposite of the person who lives "from hand to mouth". This person only has enough money for the important thing in life — food.

- (1) "I really put my foot in my mouth this time." means _____.

 A. I am sorry for what I say B. I am really worried about it
 C. I really want to do this thing
 (2) When your friend says "You took the words right out of my mouth!", what do you say?

 A. You are clever. B. I am very luck. C. My idea is like yours.
 (3) What does the underlined word "protest" mean in Paragraph 3?
 - What does the underlined word "protest" mean in Paragraph 3?

 A. 同意

 B. 反对

 C. 无所谓
- (4) If a person lives from hand to mouth, he must be very _____.A. poor B. rich C. happy
- (5) The passage mainly tells us _____.
 - A. everyone in England has the same mouth
 - B. people use their mouths to do many things



C. the word "mouth" has many different meanings

扫码查看解析

4. Dear humans,

It's the first time for me to write to you, my children. I sent you many messages in the past, but you always overlooked (忽视) them. So I write you a letter.

First, let me tell you more about our family. Dear humans, besides you, I have many other children. Some of them fly in the sky; some of them swim in water; some live in ice-covered places; some run in the grasslands.

Some of them are as small as your fingernails (手指甲), such as bugs; some of them are as big as cars, such as elephants. They might live in your neighborhood, or even in your house. But you may never have the chance to meet others.

You bring them home to be your pets, friends, and helpers. You put them in zoos. You kill them for their meat and fur (毛皮). And you even catch them for fun. They bring you money and joy. But they also bring you danger and death.

I hope you can remember that wild animals are not your food, clothes or furniture. They are your brothers and sisters. You are equal. You should grow up together.

	Humans, you are smart and hard-working. You created colorful cultures. You can decide
wher	re you go, as well as where I go.
	But you don't respect me. You change my lands, my forests, my rivers. You ask me more
than	what I can give you. I'm worried that one day you will be lonely.
	So, grow up, humans. Grow up to be more responsible (负责任的). I hope you and all the
wild	life can live happily in my arms.
Your	îs e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e
(1)	Who is the writer in the letter?
<i>(</i> -)	A. Mom B. The earth C. The animals
(2)	According to the letter, what bad things did the humans do for the animals?
	A. Bring animals disease. B. Look after animals as pets.
	C. Kill animals for money and fun.
(3)	What are Paragraph 2 and 3 mainly about?
	A. Animals are in different sizes. B. Animals and humans should be friends.
	C. Animals are everywhere in people's life.
(4)	How does the writer feel when he/she writes the letter?
	A. Happy. B. Worried. C. Excited.
(5)	Why did the writer write the letter?
	A. Because the writer wishes humans to be happy.
	B. Because the writer wants humans to love their family.
	C. Because the writer wants humans to protect the nature.
、完	形填空。阅读下面的短文,从后面各题所给的A、B、C三个选项中,选出可以填入空
0.000 a .00 0.000 a .00	最佳答案。
	During the Spring and Autumn Period, there was a great (1) named Boya. He
playe	ed Chinese guqin very (2) Many people enjoyed his music. Zhong Ziqi was



one of them. 扫码查看解析

	One day, Boya wer	. Then, he played the Chinese			
guqi	n to show his love f	Boya when he			
playe	played his guqin.				
	"Wonderful! When you play, I can almost see the mountains in front of my				
(5)	." Zhon	g zigi said.			
	Boya then played ((6) . Zh	ong Ziqi cheered, "Be	eautiful! It is like hundreds of	
		vers." Boya was (7)		yed some more tunes and	
				Zhong Ziqi could tell what	
Boya					
Doje		ic and understand m	ny mind. You know m	e like a friend, Boya said	
(9)		and Zhong Ziqi were			
	It is hard to find a			s and cherish (珍惜) real	
	dships.	uuc micha. (10)	your michas	s and Cherish (2) iff) lear	
(1)	A. musician	B. traveler	C. teacher		
(2)	A. quickly	B. slowly	C. teacher C. well		
(3)	A. mountains	B. rivers	C. wen		
(4)	A. next to	B. across from	C. parks C. in front of		
(5)	A. ears	B. eyes	C. mouth		
(6)	A. another	B. one	C. others		
(7)	A. bored	B. angry	C. surprised		
(8)	A. talked about	B. looked for	C. thought about		
(9)	A. loudly	B. quietly	C. happily		
(10)	A. Save	B. Love	C. Help		
	与法				
四、短	句填空。				
6. Liste	en! Some birds		(sing) in the tree.		
7. Wha	t kind of books are	you	(interest) in	n?	
8. I wan	nt to join the		(swim) club at school	ol.	
9. He a	lwavs	(90) to work at	seven o'clock.		
o. 110 a		(80) to work at			
10 In v	winter needle often	10270	(cum) dove		
10. III v	vinter, people often	1000	(sun) days.		
4 4 XXXX	1 1 1 1 0	1 7 1 —	1. 1		
11. With the help of my teacher, I can learn English(easy).					
12. Lisa	a is	(I) sister and she he	lps me a lot.		



13.	When Marry is free, she often spends her time(play) the violin.
14.	Last weekend, Jimmy(buy) some flowers for his grandmother.
15.	Peter is very friendly and he likes making(friend) with others.
五、	书面表达。
16.	某英文网站正在开展以"旅行"为主题的征文活动。请你用英语写一篇短文投稿,谈谈你
	的一次旅行经历。
	提示问题:
	•When and where did you go?
	• How did you go there?
	•What did you do there?
	•How did you feel after the trip
	要求:
	(1)要点齐全 (包括所有提示问题),可适当发挥,以使行文连贯;
	(2)词数70左右(文章开头已给出,不计入总词数);
	(3)书写工整,字迹清晰。
	Last month, I had a great trip.



扫码查看解析